VeritasetVirtus

For Friends of the University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown

Veritas means truth; objectively the truth; the actual state or nature of things; reality. Virtus translates literally to manliness; manly excellence, but means generally, excellence, capacity, worth, goodness,
and virture (according to Cassell's Latin to English Dictionary). The words themselves actually have a long history at this university. Veritas et Virtus is the motto of the University of Pittsburgh and was chosen
to reflect the strength of the past and the potential of the future. It can be found on the university seal; and hereafter, as the name of the newsletter of the University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown, which will
devoted to news about alumni and what's happening on campus. Please help us by making Veritas et Virtus your publication.
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Architect rendering of new residence hall, which will house 109 students in 24 separate opaﬁmenf unifs.

Breaking ground for the new
residence hall on the
University of Pittsburgh at
Johnstown campus are: Park
Rankin, University of Pittsburgh
architect and senior
manager of architecture;
Matt Mazonkey, University of
Pittsburgh at Johnstown
Student Senate president;
Jerry W. Samples, PhD, vice
president, academic and-
student affairs, University of
Pittsburgh at Johnstown;
James V. Maher, PhD, provost
and senior vice chancellor,
University of Pittsburgh; Albert
L. Etheridge, PhD, president,
University of Pittsburgh at » :
Johnstown; E. Jeanne Gleason, chcur University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown Advnsory Boord and University of
Pittsburgh Trustee; Robert Murray, AIA, principal, Renaissance 3 Architects; Jacob W. Stiffler, director, office of
housing and residence life, University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown; and Patrick Kelly, director of business
development, TEDCO General Confractors.

New dorm on campus

see page 2
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A Message from

the President

As I write this letter, the hills around the UPJ] campus
are on fire with the colors of autumn. A rainy summer has
given way to a glorious crisp fall, and the sidewalks on
campus are busy with the traffic of students, professors,
and staff moving from classes to meetings and games to
meals and dormitories to lectures and concerts. Except for
the cell phones and laptops, it’s probably not much
different from the days when you traversed this campus or
the Asphalt Campus or Johnstown Pitt. A closer look will
tell you that much is going on.

Pride in UP] Video

After 600 students graduated in May, the summer was
busy with the creation of the Pride in UPJ video. This video
shows how UPJ has touched the lives of fellow alumni. It
can be viewed by visiting our website at
www.upj.pitt.edu. We are confident you’ll enjoy it.

Ground Broken for New Residence Hall

We also broke ground for the first building constructed
in a decade. The new state-of-the-art 35,200-square-foot
residence facility will
include 24 student
apartments with 109 beds,
as well as one apartment
for the resident director.
Each apartment will have
two full bathrooms, a living
room, and a kitchenette.
The three-story residence
hall will house a central
common space for a
television lounge, lobby,
laundry, and conference
rooms.

University of Pisborgh
at Johnstosd

The cost of the building
is $4,922,000 and is
another addition to the $20
million invested into
physical improvements to the campus since 1996. This
building will join the five residence halls and complement
the variety of campus housing options. The most recent
additions of housing were the Living/Learning Center in
1994 and renovations this summer to Hickory Hall,
originally built in 1970.

The June 2 groundbreaking ceremony
was attended by 150.

The residence hall is important to the present and
future of your alma mater as part of our goal to provide
appealing, state-of-the-art facilities for the on-campus
living experience. The new residence hall is targeted for
occupancy in the fall of 2005.

Students Awarded Heinz Travel Study Awards
UP] students Meghan Giles, Jennifer Wahlen, and
Natalie Rosenbaum were named 2004 Vira I. Heinz Travel

Study Award recipients.

Ms. Giles, a junior political science and sociology
major and daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Donald Giles of Bethel

Park, used the
scholarship to study
opera, art, and
architecture in Vienna
under the auspices of
Hope College. Ms.
Wahlen, a junior
political science major
and daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. William
Wahlen of South Park,
studied intercultural
communication and
creative writing. Ms.
Rosenbaum, a
sophomore political
science major from
Johnstown and
daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Edward Rosenbaum and Ms. Deana Price,
participated in the Amizade Global Service-Learning
program in Bolivia this summer. The program combines
the study of elements of political and economic
development in Latin America with on-site volunteer
service learning experience helping to construct a school
house in rural Bolivia.

Albert L. Etheridge, Ph.D.

The Heinz Endowment supports efforts to make
southwestern Pennsylvania a premier place to live and
work, a center of learning and educational excellence, and
a home to diversity and inclusion.

Brice Receives Teaching Excellence Award

Dr. William R. Brice, Professor of Geology at the
University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown, was named the
eighth recipient of The President’s Award for Teaching
Excellence. The award was established to recognize
teaching excellence among the college’s faculty and to
promote the college’s primary mission of quality
undergraduate education.

This is just a taste of the excitement happening on
your campus. Be sure to check our website for updates.

We appreciate your support of the college through
your financial gifts to the annual giving fund, the
college’s various scholarships, and other endow-
ments, the capital campaign, the Heritage Square
brick project, and other special funds. We also
appreciate your service to the college through your
continuing involvement in fund-raising, admissions
efforts, career networking, legislative lobbying, and
representation in the professional arenas in which
you serve.

You are making a difference! On
behalf of the students, faculty, and
staff, | thank you.
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Personal Best

When the Esther Goldhaber Jacovitz
Poetry Series was inaugurated last spring at
UPJ, it was yet another of the many ways in
which Mrs. Jacovitz has demonstrated her
commitment to the UPJ campus and the
Johnstown community.

A Johnstown native, Mrs. Jacovitz
attended Junior Pitt from 1933 to 1936
majoring in history with a minor in English.
She attended the University of Pittsburgh in
Oakland from 1936-1937. She obtained her
BS in secretarial studies in 1939 from
Carnegie College.

She reminisced about those days, noting
that “a credit at the University cost $10, but
that was a lot of money back then because
there was nowhere to get the money except
to work for it. There were no bank loans,
no government loans, and no scholarships.”

She went to the School of Law at Pitt
when there were only three women in the freshman
class.

“In those years, a woman could not move to another
city and rent an apartment. It was expected that she
would return home,” Mrs. Jacovitz said. So she
returned to Johnstown to work in the family business,
the Pepsi Cola Bottling Company, which had gotten its
start as the Tulip Bottling Company.

“I truly miss the interaction
that occurs in the classroom.
All my life, I’'ve been a
student.”

In 1943, Esther married Sidney Jacovitz from New
York in what could be called a typical World War 1l
romance. A mutual acquaintance told him about her,
he started to write, and she answered.

When the couple’s daughter, Loisann, was born in
1946, Mrs. Jacovitz stopped working but did volunteer
work all over city.

In the early 1960s, Mrs. Jacovitz returned to UP]J to
get her education credits. She taught seventh-grade

\

Local alumna sets an example of community
and business leadership and lifelong learning

Esther Goldhaber Jacovitz (UP] ’36, CAS '37) is a woman who leads by example.

Mrs. Jacovitz speaks with senior writing major Lance Harshberger, recipient of the Carroll Grimes
Creative Writing Award, at the Esther Goldhaber Jacovitz Poetry Series. Mark Halliday was the
inaugural poet in this annual event.

\

English at Joseph Johns Junior High from 1964 to 1967.
She then went on to teach history, economics, and political
science at Johnstown High School between 1968 and 1970,
retiring to go back into her family’s bottling business until
it was sold in 1984.

In 1984, she founded the Esther Goldhaber Jacovitz
Scholarship Fund at UPJ, which provides grants to full-
time female junior or senior students.

After retirement, Esther again returned to UPJ to adult
classes in sociology and psychology. She recalls that Dr.
Daniel Santoro, professor of sociology, would call on her
in class to tell students about the strikes.

In 1994, with the vision and leadership of UPJ Advisory
Board member Rosemary Pawlowski, Mrs. Jacovitz gave
her support to the creation of the BottleWorks Ethnic Arts
Center, housed in the building where the Tulip Bottling
Company was founded.

She has spent much of her life traveling. She was
among the first Americans to enter China in 1976, before
which she underwent a complete investigation by the FBI.
She has aso visited Israel, Europe, Hungary, Romania,
Scandinavia, New Zealand, and Australia.

“I truly miss the interaction that occurs in the
classroom,” Mrs. Jacovitz said. “All my life, I've been a
student.”

J




Candice J. Custer

Director of Intframural Sports/Assistant Athletic Trainer

Came to UPJ in August 2003. Graduate of California University of Pennsylvania
with a Bachelor of Science in Athletic Training. Member of the NATA, PATS, and
EATA. Before coming to UPJ, Candice worked a year at Vantage Physical Therapy
and Rehabilitation. Designed a soccer program for their PEAK performance
programs, which helps athletes condition in the off season. While at Vantage
she was also the contracted Athletic Trainer for North Star High School, Boswell.

“Our work studies gain valuable experience they can use in their everyday lives.
They are exposed to a variety of athletic injuries. Some of the situations can be
stressful, and they learn how to react and deal with those situations properly.
We really rely on our work studies to help keep the Athletic Training Department
running smoothly. These students are responsible and have a great work ethic-
two qualities that will make them extremely valuable to future employers.”

Sara Beth Croyle Pfeil

Class of 2001

Family Specialist, Alternative Community Resource Program, Family Support
Services

Graduated in 2001 with a BA in Sociology

Track and cross country runner; student trainer under then trainer and cross
country coach Michael Castner, now athletics director

Worked with men’s and women’s basketball, soccer, wrestling, baseball, track,
and cross country

"My experience as a student trainer enhanced my people skills, I was able to
develop positve relationships with the athletes, become more sensitive to
the needs of others, and become more adept at meeting the needs of my
clients.”

Kayla S. Barnouski

Student trainer

Junior Sociology major

Graduate of Forest Hills High School, Sidman

"The athletic department faculty, especially Scott Mamula (Head
Athletic Trainer) and Candice, have helped me learn the value of
hard work, time management, and how to be a leader. lam
confident that what I have learned will be essential throughout my

life. 1will always be grateful to them for the experiences | have
had.”

ircle

Full Circle highlights the connection that exists between professors,
students, and alumni as they create the educational cycle of
teaching, learning, and professional application.

(Full circle was used in William Shakespeare's King Lear:

“the wheel is come full circle.”)

Featuring
Intercollegiate Athletics

UPJ offers intercollegiate athletics programs in
men’s and women's basketball, wrestling, soccer,
baseball, women’s volleyball, and women’s cross
country.




Alumni Pride

Noted Texas heart surgeon is speaker at 2004

Commencement

Dr. Malcolm H. Bremer, Chief of Staff at North
East Medical Center Hospital, Humble, Texas, a
leading Houston cardiovascular surgeon, and 1963
University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown “Asphalt
Campus” alumnus, delivered the address at the UPJ
Commencement May 1.

A Johnstown native, Dr. Bremer earned his MD
from Hahnemann Medical College, Philadelphia. Dr.
Bremer is an active staff member at Northeast
Medical Center Hospital and Kingwood Medical
Center Hospital and consulting staff member at
Healthsouth Rehabilitation Hospital and Plaza
Rehabilitation Hospital. He studied under famed
heart surgeon Dr. Michael DeBakey.

The well-known Houston area physician called
his visit to UP] “the greatest reward I've received in
my career.”

He said that he had been on the Richland
Township campus only once before, when, as a
fraternity pledge at Cypress Avenue, he was “brought
up to the newly-donated land blindfolded and left.”

Dr. Bremer is a member of the American College
of Phlebology, American College of Chest Physicians,
American Heart Association, American Medical
Association, Harris County Medical Society, Houston
Academy of Medicine, International College of

“Returning to Johnstown to
speak at UP] is the greatest
reward | have received in my
career.”

Physicians and Surgeons, International Society for
Endovascular Surgery, Michael E. DeBakey
International Surgical Society, Ninth District Medical
Society of Texas, Society of Vascular Ultrasound,
Southern Medical Association, Texas Medical
Association, and Texas Medical Foundation.

Dr. Bremer told the assembly how his enjoyment
of music and his background as a church organist
influenced his coming to what was then known as
“Junior Pitt.”

~

Dr. Bremer (left) poses with UP] President Albert Etheridge just before
addressing the Class of 2004.

The dean of the college heard him play at a church
service, recognized his name on an application for
admission, admitted him, and almost immediately
“volunteered” him to be the college’s organist at
academic and social functions.

He encouraged the Class of 2004 to “follow your
dream, use your intuition, and set your goals high.”
He also exhorted members to take care of their bodies
and minds.

He told of how he moved to Houston from
Pennsylvania to further his career, and how an
invitation to get away for a weekend by sailing on a
colleague’s boat led to meeting his wife Angelique,
racing regionally and off shore, and competing in two
national sailing championship events.

The couple now has four children, all of whom
sail.

Dr. Bremer said he is proud of his Johnstown and
“Junior Pitt” roots. “It really is a treat,” he told the
Class of 2004.

J




We both have fond memories of the “campus.”
Tom was on Student Council and was The Panther
Cub editor. I also worked on the paper. John
Crowe, the English professor, was the advisor. He
had introduced us and strongly encouraged us to
become involved with the paper, which we did.

I also was accompanist for the Glee Club and
was active in the Drama Club and the Women’s
Association.

We had a “Jazz Band.” Tom played trumpet and
I played piano. We had about eight other members
in the group. We played for dances held after
basketball games and other times. We all loved
doing it until the Union came in and shut us down!

After two years, we transferred to the Oakland
campus where I received a degree in elementary
education and Tom received one in English. He then
went on to Harvard Law School.

After his graduation, we returned to Johnstown.
He opened a law practice and T had five children.

In 1964, I started teaching in the elementary
grades in the Greater Johnstown School District. I
retired in 1996.

Dr. Biddle came to Tom in 1976 and asked him
to consider teaching Business Law which he did for
20 years, part time.

We both feel we had an excellent beginning at
the “Asphalt Campus,” and it’s a great thrill to see
the beautiful university it has become!

Thomas and Claryne Young (UPJ °55)
Johnstown, Pa.
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MEMORIE "

In 1945, just back from New Guinea, the G.I Bill
(and war-time physical problems) drew me to Johnstown
Pitt in the School of Business, freshman year at the old
Johnstown High School building. Then, my sophomore
year at Cypress Avenue, Professor Don Harrison tried to
get me to switch to journalism and even made me editor
of The Panther Cub, but I stuck to the business school
and successfully followed that decision with 32 years
with Westinghouse Electric. I am proud to have been in
the first group of Asphalt Campus students and will
always treasure glorious memories of those long-gone
days.

Donald Lees (UPJ °47)
Karns City, Pa.

The 1947 Junior Pitt
men’s basketball team:
coach Ben DeLello (far left),
Donald C. Thomas (UPJ '48),

J‘ team manager (second from left).
Can you help us identify the rest?
Photo submitted by
Donald C. Thomas,
Danvers, Mass.




Send us your memories!

You must have fond memories of your college
days in Johnstown. We’d like to know them.
If you have stories, photos, etc., that you
would like to share, please send them to us
at
Institutional Advancement
272 Blackington Hall
University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown
450 Schoolhouse Road
Johnstown, PA 15904,

Any old photos would be most welcome,
as we are trying to build an archive.

I became a freshman at Junior Pitt, as we called
it, in the fall of 1944. In 1947, I went to main
campus for my senior year, and graduated from
there with a BS degree in 1948. After graduation, I
worked as a lab technician in the pathology
department at Conemaugh Valley Memorial
Hospital.

In 1945, I met Robert E. Anderson at Junior Pitt,
where he, too, started as a freshman. We began
dating that year, and although he went to the main
campus the following year, we didn’t stop dating -
although it was mostly long distance. He graduated
with a degree in electrical engineering in 1948. We
were married in 1951. Unfortunately, he died of
cancer in 1976.

1 have lived in Erie since we were married, and
since 1984, I’ve been writing a weekly column,
Nature's Way, for the Erie Times-News. A small item
that I began writing for the Morning News in 1977
continues to be published weekly since the two
papers combined. Ten years of it were compiled
into a booklet titled Nature Watch with co-author
Jean Stull.

Enclosed is a photo of the friends I made during
my freshman year, friends who remained throughout
our days on the Asphalt Campus. We called
ourselves the DDKs - the Darn Dumb Kids.

Evelyn L. Klahre Anderson (UPJ ’47)
Erie, Pa.

The "“DDKs":
Front, left to right:
Evelyn Klahre Anderson,
Ann Trahnovsky,
Marian Lee Westrick,
Valeria Fisher,
and
Blanche Zion Slutzker.
Photo taken
April 1946 by
Robert Krause,
another DDK.




Living the Legacy

The Mazonkey family has

“I remember the squirrels.”

When Matthew S. Mazonkey, senior
political science major and president of
Student Senate, first visited UPJ, he was 11
years old. He’d heard the stories about UP]
from his parents, Stephen and Pamela
(Moret) Mazonkey ('78) of Lower Burrell,
Pa., who met and fell in love here. Then
one day his dad, a former Mountain Cat
men’s basketball player, said to the family,
“We haven't been back to campus in a long
time. It might be nice to see some of the
new facilities and visit the Sports Center.”
UPJ was just at the end of the “Shaping a
Future” capital campaign, and had added
several new buildings, including the Zamias
Aquatic Center, the Whalley Chapel, and the
Pasquerilla Performing Arts Center.

“I remember what a large campus it was, and |
was really impressed with the residence halls, as
my parents were when they came here,” Matt
noted. “It's interesting to realize that the residence
halls were a major selling point both for my parents
when they were looking at colleges, and for my
sister and me. They make UPJ a great place not
only to study, but also to live.”

Back in the 1970s, Pam was one of the first
students to live in the UPJ townhouses, and Steve
lived in Oak Hall and in the North Lodges, which
were also brand new.

“The faculty and staff have a
reputation for providing
whatever it takes to help a
student succeed in his or her
career path. You are definitely
not a number at UPJ!”

Not only did Matt’s parents attend UPJ, but also
several other family members.

“l waited a year after high school to attend
college, so my sister Judy and I entered UP]
together,” Pam reminisced. “We started at UPJ in
the fall of 1974 when there was a housing shortage
and our first month was spent at Del’s Motel. When
we finally made it to campus, we were lucky enough

P .

UPJ is a Mazonkey family tradition. Left to right: Mom Pamela Moret Mazonkey ('78); daughter
Heather Mazonkey, sophomorepre-business major; son Matthew Mazonkey, senior political
science major and Student Senate president; and dad Stephen J. Mazonkey ('78), former
Mountain Cat men’s basketball player, all of Lower Burrell, Pa.

to get a room in the basement of Laurel Hall. Judy
actually met my husband first because she was a UPJ
cheerleader and he was on the basketball team. Steve
played for four years for UPJ and his brother Tony
started at UPJ in the fall of 1975 and he also played ball
for four years. Steve and Tony played with Don Elzer,
Curt Miller, Dave Namey, Kermit Koenig, Rich Ragan,
Scott Edgar, Chubby Wells, and Bill Starn, to name a few.

“Steve played in the old gymnasium that is now the
Student Union building. His brother Tony got to play his
senior year in the new Sports Center. Steve played for
coaches Dave Campbell and Jim Basista.

“Steve and | got together in October of our freshman
year, we dated during our four years of college and got
married in 1980. Our wedding was like a huge UP]
reunion because so many of our UP] friends and family
were part of our wedding party. Even my younger
cousin, Liza lozzi, who was in our wedding, ended up
going to UPJ, and she was one of the founders of Alpha
Sigma Alpha sorority!”

In the second generation, Matt’s sister Heather joined
him at UPJ last year as a pre-business major, and his
cousin, Chris Conti, is in his first term, also in pre-
business.

Now in his last year at UPJ, Matt calls his UP)
experience “overwhelmingly positive and a great
chapter in my life.”

“Coming as a freshman | had intentions of transferring
to the Pittsburgh campus, but after my first term, UP)
became more than a second home to me,” Matt said.
“My decision to spend four years here made a huge
impact on me. | have received top-notch academic
training, developed one-on-one relationships with




made UPJ a “family affair”

faculty and staff, and met people who genuinely care Steve and | have four children and they have heard
about how I am doing.” so many UP]J stories that it didn’t surprise us when
Matt, our oldest, decided to attend UPJ also. Then
Matt is a classic student leader. In addition to Student Heather saw how much Matt liked the campus, so
Senate, he has been a member of the Programming she decided to go there, too. My sister Judy’s son,
Board, Judicial Board, residence staff, Student Council Chris, also decided to attend UPJ. He is a freshman
on World Affairs, Blue and Gold Society, and this year and he loves the campus. Our youngest
Homecoming Committee, and volunteers 15 hours each daughter, Amanda, is only 14 but she has already

week with political organizations in the community. He attended two basketball camps at UP).
also serves as an admissions tour guide.
“For such a small campus, it is amazing how
“After I graduate, | hope to give back to the place that many people | run into who have gone to UPJ. And
has given so much to me,” Matt said. as soon as you say UPJ, people immediately
comment on what a beautiful campus it is, and
how it looks like a ski resort! The faculty and staff

“l know our children will have a reputation for providing whatever it takes to
ith d help a student succeed in his or her career path.
come away wit many 800 You are definitely not a number at UPJ!”

memories and friends, and a ) ,
UP) has something for everyone - our two

well—rounded, quality children are complete opposites, but they both love
UPJ and both are having their own unique college

1 b
education. experiences,” Pam said.
“We have so many good UPJ memories and I

“Matt was destined to be a UPJ alumnus because his know our chi.ldren Wi”. also come Sl with many
mother, father, and godparents all attended UPJ,” Pam good memories and friends. But most importantly, |
said. “I have a staff accountant who works for me who know they will come away with a well-rounded,
is a UPJ alumna (that definitely helped her on her quality education that will have prepared them to
interview), my human resources representative at Giant be productive, successful adults.

Eagle is a UP] graduate, and I just took a
position in Giant Eagle and my new boss is a

UP] graduate. He told me that he recruits many
of his summer accounting interns from UPJ.”

Steve and Pam maintain contacts with
several friends they met while at UPJ,
including M. Mitchell Fetterolf ('78), Somerset,
Advisory Board member.

“Mom and Dad kindled strong friendships at
UPJ that are still lasting today,” Matt said.

“We still keep in touch with our UP] friends.
My husband’s roommate for four years was
Pennsylvania State Rep. Lynn Herman ('78),
State College, and he and Lynn try to meet
once a year to attend a Penn State basketball
game. (Penn State is Lynn’s district.) We
exchange Christmas cards with our UPJ friends
and try to get together as often as possible.
The people that we both met our freshman , ;
year, ended up being the friends we stayed Matt Mazonkey, Student Senate president, visits the Great Wall of China during his summer
with throughout our four years of college and with Pitt's Study Abroad program.
are the friends we keep in touch with now.







Join us May 14, 2005,
for your Alumni Association’s
UPJ Proud Celebration,
featuring live music
by Still-Water!

Bring friends from your
class, dorm, fraternity, sorority,
team or other group!
Support the
Alumni Association
Scholarship Fund.

Save the date!




O{: Note: aiumn

1950s

James Henderson Geer, PhD (’53) is Professor
Emeritus at Louisiana State University, Baton Rouge.
Dr. Henderson has published five books and more than
170 articles, book chapters, and presentations at
professional meetings.

George Quirk, DDS ('50) was given the Houston
(Texas) Society of Oral-Maxillofacial Surgery
Distinguished Service Award. He has practiced there
since 1958.

1960s

Kathleen E. George, PhD ('64) resides in Pittsburgh,
where she is a theatre director, a teacher of playwriting
and dramatic literature courses, and a fiction writer.
Fallen, Dr. George's latest novel, was released on June
29,

Donald Kimmel ('64) retired in April 2004 with over 36
years of combined service with Westinghouse and
Eaton Electrical Corp., Arden, N.C., where he was the
Excitation Control Equipment Training Coordinator.

David McKee ('69) is the chief operating officer for
ALSAC-St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital in
Memphis. He oversees the daily operations of ALSAC,
the fund-raising entity of the hospital, including the
raising of more than $375 million a year to cover more
than $1 million in daily operating expenses.

1970s

Janet Davis Forton ('79) has recently retired from the
position of advanced systems engineer and senior
quality control advisor for Electronic Data Systems in
Michigan.

Deborah Tedesco Iseman ('77) is the Director of Staff
Development for St. Lucie County Schools, Ft. Pierce,
Fla. Deborah was an elementary school teacher,
assistant principal, and principal.

Diane Knizer ('76) is an international business
consultant with AMS Corporation in Washington, D.C.,
and is currently on a two-year controller assignment
with its subsidiary in Sidney, Australia.

Margie O’Malley ('76) is currently Assistant Vice
President for Institutional Advancement for Berklee
College of Music in Boston. After completing her
master of public affairs degree from Northeastern, she
completed her MCP degree from Boston University and
served many years in the field of fund raising before
moving to Berklee in 1997.

James McClure ('76) has been named editor of the York
Daily Record/Sunday News. McClure is the author of
best-selling books on York County’s history, including
Never to be Forgotten, Nine Months in York Town, and East
of Gettysburg.

Robert Harry Melotti ('74) is the Regional Director of
Human Resources at CSX Transportation, Inc.,
Louisville, Ky.

Phyllis J. Towzey ('79) is a senior partner in the law firm Stein,
Towzey, Nelson & Williams, LLP., St. Petersburg, Fla.

1980s

Steven W. Albright, CPA ('82) works for the U.S. Department of
Justice in Pittsburgh, in its U.S. Trustee Program. He provides
financial analysis support to U.S. Trustees who litigate all
corporate and personal bankruptcy cases in western
Pennsylvania.

John Aughenbaugh (°89) accepted the position of associate
director of outreach at Virginia Tech's Richmond Center.

William Bisset ('87) is the President/Mechanical Engineer for
Keystone Engineering Solutions, Aliso Viejo, Calif. He received his
professional mechanical engineering license and Energy
Management certification and recently started his own
mechanical and energy engineering business.

Robert DeMichiei ('87) is the Chief Financial Officer for the
University of Pittsburgh Medical Center, Pittsburgh.

Connie Furtkevic Love ('81) completed her MEd at Cabrini
College and is a Certified Managerial Accountant. She teaches
business courses at the Community College of Philadelphia.

Gary Gates ('83), Urban Institute demographer, is one of the
authors of the Gay and Lesbian Atlas, the first book to give a
detailed geographic account of America’s gay and lesbian
households.

Heather Nicely McDowell ('87) is the Early Childhood Solutions
Director (Training and Consultation) for Seton Hill Child Services,
Inc., Mt. Pleasant.

David Nastase ('83) has been appointed Vice President within the
Information Technology sector at Northrop Grumman
Corporation, Herndon, Va.

John J. Stefanko ('87) is a Senior Civil Engineer for the Pa.
Department of Environmental Protection, Harrisburg.

1990s

Michele Hoover Agrast ('93) is a marketing associate with
Discover Financial Services in Riverwoods, IlI.

Mike Bryan (°96) is a biology teacher and Science Department
Chair at Burrell School District, Lower Burrell. Mike received a
master’s degree in Curriculum and Instruction from Gannon
University in 2001.

Dawn Flock Clements ('94) is a human resources specialist with
NASA's Johnson Space Center, Houston.

Kenneth Conn, Jr. ('98) works for Lamar Consolidated 1.S.D.,
Rosenberg, Texas, as a Distance Learning Coordinator/Technology
Support Specialist. In 2002-2003, he was named Navarro Middle
School Teacher of the Year and Texas Distance Learning
Association Gulf Coast Regional Chair.

Joe Corrado ('94) has completed his master of arts in Labor
Relations at St. Francis University and works for the Western
Pennsylvania School for Blind Children.

Crystal Fortwangler ('93) is co-editor of Contested Nature:
Promoting International Biodiversity with Social Justice in the 2+
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Century published by SUNY Press in 2003. She will
complete her PhD in anthropology at the University of
Michigan by the end of 2004.

Theresa Miller Francis ('98) completed her juris
doctor in 2002 at Florida Coastal School of Law and
passed the Florida Bar Exam.

David Geary ('94) has completed his juris doctor
degree at the University of Pittsburgh and is serving as
Assistant District Attorney for Somerset County.

Mark D. Golden, CPA ('92) is a Senior Corporate
Accounting Financial Analyst for Kennametal Inc.,
Latrobe.

Carrie Holsopple ('99) completed her juris doctor at
Duquesne University in 2002 and is currently an
associate with Dudash and Associates in Pittsburgh.

Michael Korzi ('91), assistant professor of political
science at Towson (N.].) University, is the author of A
Seat of Popular Leadership: The Presidency, Political
Parties, and Democratic Government, to be published this
summer by the University of Massachusetts Press and
an article on Taft's Whig theory of presidential
leadership published last year in Presidential Studies
Quarterly.

Dana L. Wilt Mayo (°91) is an attorney with Psak,
Graziano, Piajecki and Whitkelaw in Middlesex, N.]J.
She graduated from Thomas M. Cooley Law School,
Michigan.

Tara Stricko Neubauer ('99), still in the doctoral
program in political science at the University of
Pittsburgh, presented a paper on patterns of judicial
decision-making in state supreme court at the annual
conference of the Midwest Political Science Association
in April 2004.

Cynthia Nigrini ('99) graduated from the University of
Pennsylvania School of Veterinary Medicine in May
2004. Cynthia is a veterinarian at Lehigh Valley
Animal Hospital, Allentown.

Kristen Rafferty ('92) assistant professor of
international relations at Berry College, Ga., has
published a reinterpretation of cold war alliance
systems in the Canadian Journal of Political Science
(2003) and has an article on managing strategic
debates in NATO in Comparative Strategy. She also
supervises Berry College’s Model United Nations team
and serves on the governing council of the
International Security Studies Section of the
International Studies Association.

Sheri Behling Rea (*95) is a Laboratory Technician at
Duquesne University, Pittsburgh. She earned a master
of arts in teaching in 2002 from California University of
Pennsylvania.

Charles Roswell ('91) completed his master of arts
degree at Temple University and works with the New
Jersey State Police.

Danielle Seiler ('96) is a research and planning analyst with LS.
Pharmacopeia in Washington, D.C. She previously worked as a
research analyst for the National Foundation for Women's
Business Owners and co-authored a study of women’s
entrepreneurship in Latin America published in 2001 by the Inter-
American Development Bank.

Ryan Yuhas ('97) is completing his master’s in public affairs
degree in government and non-profit administration at the
University of Pittsburgh.

Amy Zankey ('92) has been accepted into the MLS program in
archives management at the University of Maryland and hopes to
complete a master of arts in history at the same time.

2000s

Angie Mellott Armbrust ('00) is a Government Affairs Consultant
for Public Affairs Management LLC, Harrisburg.

Amy Carlson ('01) completed her law degree at Duquesne
University and accepted a law clerkship with the Somerset County
Court of Common Pleas.

Kresten Denne ('00) after completing her MPA in urban and
regional planning at the University of Pittsburgh and serving with
DG Consulting in Pittsburgh, is now the City Manager of Dormont
Borough.

Mike Galuska ('01) is a third-year student at Hershey Medical
School of Penn State University and has been selected to Alpha
Omega Alpha, the medical student equivalent of Phi Beta Kappa.

Will Graulich ('03), after serving as an Americorps worker with
the New Jersey Community Development Corporation, started
graduate study in the urban affairs program at Queens College/
CUNY.

Paula Gormish ('01) is a Watch Commander for New York City
Office of Emergency Management, Brooklyn. The office monitors
all emergency activity in the five boroughs of the city including
fire, police, EMS, airports, power situations, etc. She is working
on a master’s degree at NYU.

Jill Hancock ('02) works for Elmira (N.Y.) College as an assistant
cheerleading coach. She completed her master’s degree in
Science in Adult Education from Elmira College in June 2004.

Heather Kerr ('00) was awarded a doctor of optometry degree
from the Pennsylvania College of Optometry. Dr. Kerr plans to
practice in western Pennsylvania.

Jeffrey Miller ('03) is a mathematics teacher at Hollidaysburg
Area Junior High School. He is also a homebound instructor and
head junior varsity girl's softball coach.

Megan R. Nash ('00) was awarded a Doctor of Osteopathic
Medicine degree from Philadelphia College of Osteopathic
Medicine.

Adam Primi (°00), after completing his master of arts in industrial
relations at Indiana University of Pennsylvania in 2002, is now
serving as a staff development specialist with the Community
College of Allegheny County in Pittsburgh.

Melanie L. Wellman ('02) is a 2004 graduate of Western Illinois
University with a master of arts in geography. She is a planner
for the Evansville (Ind.) Urban Transportation Study.
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2004-2005
Board of Directors

Officers (2003-2005)
President — Dr. Peter P. Korch ('84)
Vice President — Gladys K. Go ('92)

Secretary — Mary M. Krestar ('95)
Treasurer — Mark W. Matthews ('78)
Past President — Barbara Parkins ('80)

Elected Members

2002-2005

Thomas A. Bianco, Jr. ('72)
Susan Blazosky ('91)
Dr. Nina R. Girard ('87)
Connie B. Hobbs ('88)
Dr. Gerald S. Johnston (’51)
Dr. Peter P. Korch ('84)
Barbara Knox Parkins (’80)
Susan Rouser ('87)
Robert N. Swansboro ('86)
George J. Wallet ('93)
Andrea L. Zakuciya ('00)
Dr. Gina A. Dyda ('86)

2003-2006
Robert J. Beatty ('74)
Zita M. Burnheimer ('80)
Lauri Chose ('99)
William R. Crowe ('78)
Mary M. Krestar (95)
Dr. Ernest ). Mantini ('79)
Dr. Michael Mucker ('81)
Debra Orner ('91)
Carl R. Sax ('58)
Jeffrey F. Silka ('89)

2004-2007
Jeanne M. Feathers (’87)
Gladys K. Go ('92)
Nicole Soles Gorman ('98)
Sean C. Isgan ('82)
Edward W. Kane ('52)
Barbara Gregory Mitchell ('70)
Douglas K. Oakley ('72)
Michelle Rager ('88)
Rebecca M. Reinhold (’88)
Nancy A. Rottler (’90)
Barbara A. Visnovsky ('78)

At-Large Members
Dr. Kenyon |. Brewer ('98)
Melissa A. Bunk ('92)
Raymond E. DiBattista ('51)

Ex Officio Members
Matthew S. Mazonkey ('05)
Kerri Weir ('05)

Share your time, your talent,
and your treasure.

Why should | join?
Because it just makes good sense!

Your years at UPJ helped to equip you for the professional and
personal success you are enjoying today. Becoming a member of your
alumni association helps you to make a lifelong connection to your
alma mater and to ensure that today’s and tomorrow’s UP] students
will receive the same quality undergraduate educational experience
from which you now benefit.

Your membership dues help to provide scholarships, learning
resources, cultural enrichment experiences, support for intercollegiate
athletics, and much more.

In return, the college and the association have developed a great
benefits package allowing you to take advantage of the college’s fitness

resources, library resources, discounts to campus events, and several
perks with outside businesses, just to name a few.

Join the
Pitt-Johnstown
Alumni Association

For more information:

Alumni Relations Phone (814) 269-1960
272 Blackington Hall or 1-888-UPJ-ALUM

450 Schoolhouse Road Email upjalum@pitt.edu
Johnstown, PA 15904 www.upj.pitt.edu/~instadv



Year in Giving
July T, 2003 - June 30, 2004

/ ank, you fa/o piving o Uhe %(/Z/e/‘&/'by 0f /D/'L‘sz/«/yé at Uohwstown,

Board Council
Donors of $10,000 or more

AmeriServ Financial

Campus Association of LIP|
Crown American

Exxonmobil Foundation

The Gleason Agency, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Gleason
Vira I. Heinz Endowment

Esther Goldhaber-Jacovitz '36

G. William Klemstine Foundation
William H. Mallinson '53

Mark E. Pasquerilla

Pitt Johnstown Alumni Association
Sara Jane Torquato '44

Verizon Foundation

James E. and Margaret Wilkes '54

President’s Circle
Donors of $5,000 to $9,999

Estate of Joan R. Beerman
Concurrent Technologies Corporation
David R. Davis, CPA '81

Daniel and Patricia DeVos

First Commonwealth Bank

Robert M. Kosh '43

UPMC Lee Regional

Douglas R. Weimer, Esq. '75

Millennium Society
Donors of $1,000 to 4,999

I'st Summit Bank

Dr. and Mrs. James R. Alexander Jr. '77
F/S

Ashbridge Qil Company, Inc.

Aventis Matching Gifts

Cablan George Azar, DDS '51

Robert L. Berkebile '52

Berwind Corporation

Black & Decker

Rev. Dr. Wilbert A. Boerstler '52

Mr. and Mrs. William M. Carney

Gilbert E. Caroff, Esq. '52

Conemaugh Health System

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Dewar

Ernst and Young, LLP

Fike, Cascio and Boose

First National Bank of Pennsylvania

Eileen M. Gardenhire '87

Betsy A. Goenner F/S

Helen D. Golubic F/S

Robert K. Gramling '78

John F. Green |r. '8l

Vivian |. Reese-Harned '40

The Hite Company

Pamela J. Hysong '79

Velva Idzkowsky

Institute of Electrical and Electronic
Engineers

Marjorie B. and Vincent |. Jacab '77

Gerald S. Johnston, MD '51
Dr. Peter P. Korch '84 and
Dr. Elizabeth Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Kunkle Jr.
Jeffrey A. Lavine F/S
Dr. Mary P. Lavine F/S
Paul E. Lego '54
H. F. Lenz Company
Dr. Robert Maddalon '73
Dr. and Mrs. Albert K. Mall
Ernest J. Mantini, DMD '79
Linda L. Mantini '88 F/S
Murtha for Congress Committee
Charles |. Neuhoff '60
Neuhoff Consulting
Jodie L. Saylor-Novak '84
Dr. Victor Novak Il
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin T. Pawlowski
Penn Highlands Health Plan
Pennsylvania Society of Professional
Engineers
Mr. and Mrs. Howard M. Picking Il
Reed Smith LLP
Robey and Sons, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Carl R. Sax '58
Maxine W. Schultz
Scott Lynn Properties
Philip J. Sebes '69
C. Edward Sherlock 61
Debra D. Sherlock
Slovenian Savings and Loan Association
Anthony T. Sossong '53
Thomas Automotive Family
The Thorne Family
Dianna L. Van Blerkom F/S
Dr. Malcolm L. Van Blerkom F/S
Windber Medical Center
Dr. and Mrs. Donato B. Zucco '59

Leadership Associates
Donors of $500 to $999

AAUW

Air Products and Chemicals
Lawrence T. Balint '81

James F. Bittner '78

Chris C. Bowman

CBIZ Benefits and Insurance Services
Byron K. and Lana V. Custer '63 '65
John L. Demko '76

Richard B. Edwards '48

Dr. and Mrs. Albert L. Etheridge F/S
Lewis W. Foy

Marjorie W. Foy '33

William H. Frank, MD '42

General Electric Foundation

Ralph S. Graff '43

William P. Hirsch, MD '56

Dr. Thomas |. Hlivko

Bob and Julie Horowitz

Brad ). Hudak '02

Sean C. Isgan PE, PLS '82
Johnstown Tribune Publishing Company
Robert W. Knipple '87 F/S

Marilyn J. Kreitzburg

Elisabeth T. Bell-Loncella F/S
James G. Loncella '84

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mardis
Gustave S. Margolis '40

Drs. Sam and Renee Mathur

Dr. Dennis M. McNair F/S

Gary A. Minchau, DMD '68

Susan H. Minchau '68

New York Life Insurance Company
Newspaper Holdings, Inc.

Daniel T. Perkins '74

Raymond L. Porsch '76

Richard E. Price, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Purich
James V. and Concetta Saly '49
Dr. and Mrs. Edward S. Shapiro '73
Johnnie Smith '75

Mr. and Mrs. |. Thomas Sobieski
Dr. and Mrs. Donald Wygal Sr.

Century Club
Donors of $250 to $499

Dr. and Mrs. Magdi Azer

Aline W. Waite-Bantly '44

Victor S. Bantly, MD '38

Susan A. Barker

W. Thomas Berriman '50

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Bodolosky
F/S

Mr. and Mrs. Zachary S. Bodolosky

Dr. and Mrs. William R. Brice F/S

Rev. Robert G. Callihan '51

Dr. Anthony J. Capon F/S

Brian D. Christian, DMD '81

Neil M. Coleman '77

The Community Arts Center of Cambria
County

James W. Constable '77

George Conte Design Consultants Inc.

Dr. Bruce E. Duke IlI, MD '63

Thomas G. Dupnock F/S

Emerson Charitable Trust

Richard E. Everhart Jr. '84

Craig G. Ford '04

Phyllis G. Forman

Daniel P. Frederick F/S

Freeman James Fullerton, PE '76

William A. Gillin '74 F/s

Daniel and Marcia Glosser

Daniel A. Gotwald '80 F/S

Drs. William M. and Nancy C. Grove '67
F/S

Norman E. Grumbling Jr. '49

Leonard R. Grus '83

James F. Gyure '70 F/S

Madeline Gyure '70

Matthew J. Harr '87 F/S

Scott R. Hildebrand

William David Hoff, DC '82

Freda Lee Hunter

Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Hysong

iNetworks

Interiors by J&0

Johnstown Jewish Community
Scholarship

Richard L. and Cynthia H. Karcher

Henry B. Klinar '76

John E. Lackatos '57

Jeffrey K. Laird '87

Elaine Vavrek-LaRocca '75

Gregory P. LaRocca '67

Hon. F. Joseph Leahey '57

Kimberly A. Matthews '82

Mark W. Matthews '78

Metropolitan Life Foundation

Paul A. Moravek '83

William S. Morey '54

William J. Mullaney '82

Dr. and Mrs. Premnath Narahari

Walter A. Neiser '70

Douglas K. Oakley '72

Sally J. Qakley '72

Bernice B. Owen '34

Ernest and Barbara L. Papinchak '88

Pawlowski & Haman, Architects

Ellen M. Pentrack-Ocilka '75

Michael Ocilka

Diane S. Pion '81

John T. Pion '82

Frank D. Plummer

Portage National Bank

John E. Ragan '88

River City Brass Band

Dr. Denis A. Robitaille F/S

Rosalyn B. Robitaille '99

Ronald P. Rusinak '69

Pamela J. Sabol '97 F/S

Sahlaney & Dudeck Law Office

Dr. Jerry Samples F/S

Dr. Randall M. Saylor '74

Dr. Jean Sedlar F/S

Donald M. Sell 46

Jack B. Shaffer '43

Dr. Todd . Sheffler '87

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Sigmund '88

Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Singel

SKF USA Inc.

Darl N. and Nellie A. Snyder

Somerset Trust Company

Spence Custer Saylor Wolfe & Rose

Georgianna R. Stenger, Esq. '80

Teresa Stoughton Marafino

Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Suppes

Thomas J. Sutton '79

Dr. Merrily K. Swoboda '62

John J. Szczur '49

Teaching the Teachers Inc.

Darlene R. Thomas

Joseph . Urban Jr. '64

Dr. Florence A. Warfel '60

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Webb

Frederick H. Wehe IV '78

David K. Williams, PE '79

Joseph J. Wilson F/S

William G. Wilson '52

WJAC



Candle Bearers
Donors of $100 to $249

3M Foundation

Alfred C. Airone

Daniel E. Alt '81

Armstrong World Industries
Dr. and Mrs. George S. Ashman
AT&T Foundation

Barbara Jean Auman '50

Anne M. Baker

Michael Baker Corporation
Margaret L. Balog, RN BSNE '49
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Barr
Kevin R. Barrett '87

Carl J. Bassi '80

Robert W. Baudoux Sr. '49
Lisa W. Baughman

Dr. Braden R. Berkey '84

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Black
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey R. Blair '8l
Matilda Blozevich

Herbert W. Boerstler '51
Elizabeth Bolton

Robert 1. Boose Il '80

Eden K. Bowder

Dr. Harry L. Bremer '66

Brett Insurance Agency Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brosig
Raymond D. Burk '96

Richard A. Burkert

Dion R. Campbell '84

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Cardellino '58

Dr. Joseph H. Carney F/S
Chevron Texaco Corporation

Dr. and Mrs. Gregory B. Chiartas '80

Ronald N. Clawson 61
Ronald B. Coleman '49
Kathy Ann Coll

Carol Geist-Conway '52
Courtney Barrett Cotton '97
Dr. David A. Csikos '70
Tanna S. Csikos '72

Mr. and Mrs. N. Gwynne Dodson
Kimberly A. Dorchak '97
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton C. Dovey Jr.
Melonie Jane Dropik F/S

Dr. Rodney H. Eatman F/S
Edison International

Kelly L. Enders '88

Kevin H. Evans, PE '78
Vivian Staib Evans '95
Norman L. Faus '94

Wayne L. Fawber '85

Clare Ann Fey

Cynthia L. Flynn '75
Charles G. Frank '73
Thomas C. Frank '68

Mimi Coppersmith-Fredman
Dr. Fred E. Freeberg '57
Shealia L. Freeman '87
Patricia B. Freidhoff '95
Walter G. Freidhoff '57
James F. Frischauf '57

Jean Fullerton '76

Nicholas W. Funk '02

Mary Claire Furman '94 F/S
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Furnary '52
Dr. Joseph R. Furnary '48
John M. Gallick

George M. Galuska '73
Barry R. Gilchrist '71
Norman E. Goetz '72

Dr. Jeffrey A. Goldberg
Homer Clark Gossard Jr. '60
Mary Ann Grady '74
Michael ). Grady '74

Dr. Carroll Grimes

Dr. and Mrs. Brian Gunnlaugson
Kenneth and Betty Hagerich
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William A. Hanna '77

Dr. and Mrs. Clyde E. Harriger '49
Donald H. Harris Jr. '96

Edgar Owen Hartle, MD '77
Annie Elizabeth Harvey '56
John W. Havrilla F/S

Gregory A. Hay '83

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Hayes
Dr. John F. Heiss '40

Dr. Terry L. Herter '74

Terrie A. Hetzlein F/S
Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield
Dr. Charles F. Hinderliter F/S
Sandra M. Hinderliter '89
Michael W. Hoffman '91
Nancy L. Hoover '78

Rudolph Ivancic, PhD '55
Loisann Jacovitz '66

B. Vann Johnson '54
Johnstown Chemical Company
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kaltman
Michael E. Kane

Wanda D. Keller '70

Kellogg's Corporate Citizenship Fund

Carollyn Kelly

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Kenny
Paul K. and Darlene Kiever '69
Dr. and Mrs. Alvin A. Kinsel
Jennifer 1. Kintzer '93

William T. Kitsko, MD '48

Dr. Catharine B. Kloss F/S
Jeffry W. Kloss

Mary L. Knox ’51

John Kolostyak '53

Dr. Carl and Susan Konvolinka
Richard A. Korber '84
Stephanie Korber '75 F/S
Rusty ]. Kowalski '02

Alison M. Krivacek '02
Douglas L. Krofina '70

Karl M. Kushner '82

James D. Landis '46

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer C. Laslo
Larry L. Lehman '81

Michael H. Leon

Denise M. Letcher '87

Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Lipovich
Reta M. Peck-Long

Ralph S. and Vera L. Long '50
Blaine R. Lucas '78

Terri Lucas '79

Kris L. Mailey '73

Michael Malinick

Dr. and Mrs. Camille J. Maravalli
Donald T. Marchesiello '80
Constance S. Martin '84
Richard C. Martinec '69
Elizabeth Mayer

Kevin P. Mazon '77

James J. McCall '92

Joseph McDonough

McKelvey 0Oil Co., Inc.
Frederick P. McLuckie Jr.
Robert |. McLuckie

Stephen C. Mellott '88

W. Allan Merz '79

Stephanie S. Messner '80
Brian Dale Miller "0l

Owen K. Morgan, MD '53

Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Morrow
Mr. Muffler Inc.

Richard A. Napolitan

John S. Nelson '79

Sharon K. Nelson '79

Alex A. Nibert Jr. '88

Dr. Joseph P. Noel '85

Lynn C. Ogren '79

Robert C. Ondick, CPA '57
Bernice B. Berkey-Ott '49
Barbara L. Parkins '80

James A. Pasquerell '79
Carl R. Pataky '62

Edward D. Peretin '93
Robert G. Pickerill, MD
PNM Foundation Inc.
Michael Paul Poder

Joseph M. Papchak '76
Michael J. Popchak '76
Mr. and Mrs. Martin E. Powell
Dr. Julie A. Prazich '76
Diana J. Price

Felicia J. Probert '83
Procter and Gamble Fund
Claire Pyle '40

John R. Quinn, MD '48
David A. Raho, Esq.
Myrtle L. Reed '51

Sharon Reynolds '70
Douglas A. Ringler '86
William W. Rogers '48

Dr. Andrew T. Rose F/S
Alexander Nassar Salem '49
Dr. Daniel J. Santoro F/S
Jacqueline E. Schreier F/S
Carole L. Schrum

Estelle Quinn-Sell 49

Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Sgrignoli
Mollye K. Shadden

Kelly I. Shaffer

David J. Shook '96
Kimberly D. Shook '86 F/S
John P. Sidler '82

Susan M. Sidler '85
William E. Simmons '78
Ellen Singleton

William C. Smith '69

Dr. and Mrs. Ferdinand L. Soisson Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Richard I. Somiari
Helen Spanovich '55

David H. Stine '76

Vivian M. Stoffel '62

Thomas and Josephine Stouffer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Strigle '80
Dr. Ray Thompson F/S

John Joseph Toth

Kathryn E. Toth '70

John E. Tressler '98

Dr. and Mrs. George B. Trimitsis F/S

Anthony E. Udouch '39
Janet E. Valine '97 F/S

Al and Mindy Valko
Shirley Verna

David H. Walk '76
Gerrilynne Siren Walk

Dr. Charles U. Walker '50
Glenna C. Walters '89

Barbara Marie Hoelzeman-Waruszewski

'98
Michael J. Waruszewski '98
Wanda L. Webb
Dr. Joyce Z. Werner '79
Annette Westerberg '78
Peter J. Westerberg '78
John L. Wike, PE '81
John D. Wilson, EdD '43
Marie A. Wilson '78
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Wise
Bruce |. Wissinger '68
Dr. and Mrs. Neil Woffinden F/S
Betty L. Wolf 79

Committee to Re-elect John N. Wozniak

Senator John N. Wozniak '78
Wyeth

Deborah Smiach-Zakrzwski '82 F/S
Dr. George M. Zubak '81

David B. Zucco '96

Stephen Z. Zufall '65

Friends
Donors of less than $100

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ackerman
Marianne L. Allardice '86
Susan J. Anderson '75

ANSYS Inc.

Dr. Richard W. Antemann

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph N. Attivo
Candice G. Backlarz '94

Amy M. Bacon '96

Donna L. Batzell

James H. and Donna L. Batzell
Karen R. Batzell '04

Lt. Col. and Mrs. Robert S. Baum
Margot M. Beech '92

Dr. Richard C. Bell '95

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Benton
Thad and Lori Benton

Dennis L. Berkey '56

Dolores A. Berkey '97 F/S
Hazel . Berkey

Edwinna Bernat

William M. Bezek '91

George H. and Katherine A. Bickel
Karen Biricocchi

Kevin V. Bittner '98

Susan M. Blazosky '91

Dr. and Mrs. Dalton G. Blough
Joseph A. Boito

Jeannine M. Bonifati

Andrew B. Boratko '72
Margaret A. Borlie '00

John F. Bortel '60

Dr. John D. Bossler '59
Yvonne E. Bowser '93

Judith K. Kuhlman-Boyko '65
Alexis D. Breznik

Dawn D. Brooks '04

Richard A. Bross '73

Davin H. Brown '99

Jennifer S. Brown '99

Thomas F. Brubaker F/S

Buchanan Ingersoll Professional Corp.

Patricia R. Buchanan '85

Sandra S. Buehner

Edward T. Bunn '49

Dr. Ellen Lackey Bunyan

Peter Alan Buriani '94

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. Burke

Trisha M. Burkhart

Robert E. Burns '63

Timothy J. Buzzard

Leila E. Calderwood

Cambria Gastroenterology, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Capp

Gemma Carlson

The Hon. and Mrs. John M. Cascio

Nancy E. Casey '72

Jennifer A. Catalano '98

Dr. Richard Centar '80

John A. Cernetich '75

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Chanda

Sean M. Chelius '99

Tara M. Chelius '99

Walter L. Chemerys '49

Kevin L. Chesnutwood '93

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Churner

Jeffrey D. Clark '04

Claysburg Kimmel Education
Association

Bethann Cline '99

Clinical Equipment Services, Inc.

David W. Coghe, MD '62

Mr. and Mrs. Luther D. Coho

Alice C. Collins '42

James P. Conner '55

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis ]. Comvay

Dean C. Coyle Jr. '79

Jeffrey S. Croushore '94



Friends
Donors of less than $100

Douglas E. Csehoski '85
Victoria Coughlan Czarnek F/S
Dolores G. Dalesandro '76
Francis E. Daly '55

Daniel |. D'Antonio '00

Carol L. Darr '74

Roger \V. Davis '54

Joshua S. Day '01

Amy Helt-DeCamp '95

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J. DeCario
David F. Defazio '71

Eric G. DiCenzo

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas M. Diemer
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald DiFrango
Jason W. Digon '93

Melissa L. Dishong '00
Gertrude L. Dona '98

Dr. and Mrs. Robert A. Duca Sr. '54
Julann L. Dunn '8l

Kristin D. Durst '00

Donald G. Eash '04

Amy Marie Eckenrode '97
Richard D. Ehrlich '73
Marianne Raffa-Emery '81
Charlotte P. Peterson-Emrich '66
Kristina L. Engleka '91

George E. Erwin '48

Joanna R. Enwvin '48

Donald and Patricia Esserman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward ). Fagan
Charles B. Fairbank '56

Nancy |. Fairbank, RN

Staci M. Faith '96

Mr. and Mrs. George E. Fattman F/S
Dolores M. Fatula

Barbara |. Feathers '99

lamie Jo Feeser '92

Joseph C. Felix '87

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ferrante
Ryan M. Flurie '02

Harry C. Fornwalt Jr.

Michael B. Fornwalt '98
Cynthia D. Forsha

Dr. Alfred and Lisel Francfort
David C. Frantz '93

lames G. Freeberg '50

Martin A. Fritz, Esq. '86
Thomas O. Furlong

Melinda D. Gagliardi '92
Michael Gagliardi

Robert P. Gallueci '50

Richard T. Gallus '66

Dwayne E. Galuska '78

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Garbinski
Jane C. Garner '97

Joan Garrell

Patricia L. Gatehouse '57

James H. Geer, PhD '58

Katie J. Gehman '04

Toni Ann Gehman '02

Michelle L. Gelles '99

Gary L. Gemas, USAF (Ret.) '78
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Giannone '73
Robert J. Gibson '80

Lois M. Gillespie '55

Diana L. Gindlesperger '95
Susan M. Gisler

William L. Glosser

Christine A. Goch '91

John E. and Barbara Goettlicher
David L. and Sandra L. Golden F/S
Dr. and Mrs. Vladimir P. Gorshenin
Deborah L. Gray

David A. Gresh '97

Beth Ann Gruver-Greving '01
Douglas T. Greving '99

Robert J. Greybeck Jr. '77

Christine Grissinger-Grose '96
Edward E. Grove Jr. '97

Anna M. Gulas, Esq. '75

John Rayford Gustkey Jr. '03
Jason D. Gutshall '00

Telford H. Hafer

Joseph M. Hamaker '99

Lisa Anne Tripp-Hamaker '01
Dr. Dana Bertrand Hamel '42
Jill A. Hancock '02

William G. Hannold Jr. '8l
Lance Harshberger '04

Colleen R. Harteis '94

Shirley Hartland

Gary L. and Suzanne Hause
Nancy Lloyd-Heggi '70

Gerard |. Hildebrand, OD '74
Heather Anne Hilderhoff '99
James A. Hillegass '76

Andrew R. Hoffman '02

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry R. Hoffman
Ella Marie Hogue, RN '45
Meredith C. Hollis '01

Andrew S. Hovanec '56

Jeffrey R. Howard '00

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Howland
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Hrovath
Stephen B. Hudak, PE '48
Jennifer L. Hudson '94

David M. Hurst '01

Brenda L. Hussey '93
Catherine R. lapalucci '50

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Ickes

Emma A. Inman '89

June Jeanette Furman-Janakovic '94
Nancy Ann Johncola '90
Robert J. Johnston

Johnstown Area Summer Music Camp
Norman P. Joseph '82

Susan R. Joseph '83

JP Morgan Chase Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Kabana
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph |. Kapelewski Jr.
Ronald J. Karas '81

John P. Karr '62

Kennametal, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick T. Kepple
J. Edward Kern '37

Virginia G. Kevenk '84

Thomas M. Kleban

Eileen K. Koch '86

Regis C. Kohler '85

Andrew Kondas '75

Drs. Charles and LuEthel Kormanski F/S
Jon J. Kosor '84

Janet Lee Koval '85

Donna L. Kowalczyk '83 F/S
Kathleen K. Kowalczyk '74
Stephanie J. Kowalczyk '71
Sandra M. Kozielec '92

Jeffrey A. Kramer '85

Kevin M. Kranacs '90

Edward E. Krause '90

Alan John Krem

Susan E. Kriley '74

Guy K. Krisay '73

Bruce A. Krug '99

Kevin H. Kuehne '85

Karen Kuhn

Dr. John G. Kulba '51

Nicholas J. Kupchella '01

Mr. and Mrs. William Lambert
Eileen |. Sesack-Lasure '95

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Latimer
Harold A. Lederman, LCSW '73
Sharon Lehman '95

Andrea Leibfreid F/S

Judy L. Lemoncelli

Mr. and Mrs. John Lenge
Yvonne E. Lindsey

Yvette A. Lipford

Dorothy R. Liphart '35

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Livella
Mr. and Mrs. Milton D. Long
Francis A. Loscudo '49

Lance Loya '00

Rachel M. Loya '98

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Macsurak
Kristi L. Hoffman-Madey '93
Dana L. Maldet '98

Daniel R. Mastervich '80

Rev. Joseph D. Maurizio Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Maxwell
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen |. Mazonkey
Bradley G. McCabe '90

Marc H. MccCall '97

Marie E. McCombie

Mr. and Mrs. Rob F. McCrory
James R. McGee '9]

Nancy L. McHugh '55

James G. Menges '84

Kimberly M. Mensch '96

Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Metz
Frederick K. Metzler '47

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald W. Mikolajczyk
Amy L. Miller '92

Beth Ann Miller '86

Laura L. Miller '03

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy E. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Galen W. Mitchell
Cameron R. Mock '77

Denise Mock

Gerald E. Mock '48

Christine S. Monteith '90

Mr. and Mrs. David W. Monteith
Rodney Moon '73

Jessica A. Morret '00

Leonard F. Myers

Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Nassis
Lisa J. Nelson '97

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Nevius
Jennifer D. MacGregor-Nophsker 96
Gregory Michael Novak [r. ‘0l
Steven J. Novotny, PE '75

Mr. and Mrs. Venkat R. Nune
Barbara O'Brien

Mr. and Mrs. Edward T. Ocipa
Bernard R. O’Connor '50

Laura M. Devett-Orr '87

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Osewalt
Sydney Ossip

Robert Howard Oster 11l '99

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Oswalt
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel P. Pantano
Anne Paratore F/S

Edward Paratore '54

Paul Pasternak '48

Brian |. Penrose '96

Mr. and Mrs. Constant F. Percosky '71
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard T. Perrone
Maria A. Persio '94

Todd L. Peterson '68

Edgar A. Pierson

Frank W. Pietryga '83

Ronald and Susan Piljay '70
Timothy ]. Pintar '8l

Jessica R. Pisarski '02

Jennifer Yeager Polacek '96
Michael J. Pollock '94

May Irene Popovich '97

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Porter
Debra J. Price '00

Sandra L. Printz '02

Barbara M. Procko '92

Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Pudis
Joyce Radovanic F/S

Dorothy M. Rager '42

Steven R. Rakoczy

Martin P. Raniowski '93

Alice W. Reed '43

Tricia S. Reighard '91

Mr. and Mrs. Colin B. Respet
Jorjean M. Rice '96

Dr. Peter James Ridella '71
Pamela B. Rodgers '04

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Roskwitalski
Cheri D. Roudabush ‘0l
Marissa Rullo '00

Donna Lane Russian '97

John J. Russo '87

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Ryan
Stephen J. Sabo '99

Brian T. Sabotta '02

Richard Salony '73

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald |. Sandor
Dr. Karen Cameron Scanlon F/S
Paul D. Scherrah '04

Karen J. Schmidt

Carol A. Schneck '69

Donald F. Schneck '62

Harold A. Schneck '70

Dr. Steven R. Schutzbank '73
Becky A. Sease F/S

Timothy P. Sease '75

Betty M. Shaffer '48

Elise M. Shaffer '81

Lt. Col. Steve Shuster '54
Theresa M. Shustrick '73 F/S
Mildred T. Sidorow '40

Mario V. Simoncini '58

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Simunic
James L. Skiles '82

Drs. Richard D. and Myrna Slick '48
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Slifko Sr.
Blanche Zion-Slutzker '49

Dr. Harold N. Slutzker '40
Stacie D. Smeltzer '00
Christine Smith '80

Mr. and Mrs. Harrison L. Smith
Ronald R. Smith '70

Susan Smith

William H. Smith Jr. '93
Christopher A. Snyder '00
Denise M. Solensky '94

Mr. and Mrs. Jacob St. Clair
Mr. and Mrs. George F. Stark
Myrna H. Steigner

Gary L. Stevens Jr. ‘04

Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Stimmel
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis |. Stofko
Ann M. Ginsberg Stolper '68
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Straub
John E. and Mary C. Stright 73
Dr. Richard F. Strojan F/S
Frank D. Stumpo, CPA '80
Marcia L. Stumpo ‘81

John Suhaycek '46

Emily L. Sukenik

Jeanne M. Susko '85 F/S

Lisa R. Swedowski

Mr. and Mrs. James A. Swope
Loretta Tay '90

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Y. Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Thomas
Robert Lee Thomas Jr. '95

Dr. Wade L. Thomas '77

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Thompson
Kimberly A. Thompson '77
Damien L. Thorpe '98

Clifford W. Tinkle '57

Donald M. Tomb '63

John D. Toele '67

Thomas F. and Sandra L. Torchia '76
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Trebilcock
Karl F. Tringhese '65

Jamie P. Trio

Shawn W. Twardy '93

Dr. Charles T. Vizzini Jr. '57
Melonie R. Vognetz '93
Chester E. Walker '74



Gifts-in-Kind

Nonmonetary Donations

Friends
Donors of less than $100

Paul Abram

Dr. Albert L. Etheridge

Dr. LuEthel Kormanski
Marilyn J. Kreitzburg

Chuck Mamula Photography
Dr. Merrily Swoboda

Dr. Florence Warfel

Dr. Robert Van Wyk

Atty. Ernest R. Walker

Linda Walker '74

Tammy Lynn Hartley-Walker '96
Kenneth E. Walsh '66

Donald J. Walukas, PhD '57
Kristy Jo Wanner '99

Joanne K. Warren '48

Scott W. Weigley '98

Peter A. Weiss '81

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Welling
Mr. and Mrs. Christapher D. Wells
Jo Ann Westaver '75

Robertson Westover '75

Dr. J. Eric Wieczorek '77

Susan Marie Wieczorek '80 F/S
Louis L. Will '58

Sharon L. Williams

Jeffry J. Williamson

T. Brett Wilmotte '97

Sharon Wilson F/S

Jeffrey T. Wolfhope "0l
Catherine L. Yanzetich '70
Brenda P. Yommer '96

John A. Young '90

Daniel T. Yunetz '83

Henry ). Zadell '57

Christine M. Zatalava '99
Richard |. Zeyzus

Karen B. Zink

Corporate Matching Gifts

3M Foundation
Donald M. Sell '46

Air Products and Chemicals

Robert K. Gramling '78

ANSYS Inc.

James A. Pasquerell '79

Armstrong World Industries

Freeman James Fullerton, PE '76

AT&T Foundation
Paul A. Moravek '83

Aventis Matching Gifts
Eileen M. Gardenhire '87

Michael Baker Corporation
David K. Williams, PE '79

Chevron Texaco Corporation
Carl R. Pataky '62

Emerson Charitable Trust
Brad J. Hudak '02

Exxonmobil Foundation

Anonymous

General Electric Foundation
William G. Hannold Jr. '81

Philip J. Sebes '69

Henry J. Zadell '57

University of Pittsburgh
at Johnstown
Educational Foundation

Endowment
Unrestricted
Special Purpose

Quasiendowment

The University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown
Educational Foundation receives, administers,
and invests gifts exclusively for the benefit of

the University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown.

Every effort is made to ensure the accuracy of this report.
Please notify Institutional Advancement of inaccuracies and
accept our apologies in advance.

Contributors listed in the report are noted as follows:
Alumni are identified by the last year of enrollment at UPJ.
Faculty and staff are identified with an F/S.

Highmark Blue Cross Blue
Shield
John E. Ragan '88

JP Morgan Chase Foundation
Clare Ann Fey

Kellogg’s Corporate Citzenship
Fund
Daniel E. Alt '8l

Kennametal, Inc.
Louis L. Will '58

Metropolitan Life Foundation
Richard E. Price, MD
Cynthia L. Flynn '75

New York Life Insurance
Company
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Purich

PNM Foundation Inc.
Frederick H. Wehe IV '78

Procter and Gamble Fund
Dr. Fred E. Freeberg '57

SKF USA Inc.

John L. Demko '76

Verizon Foundation
William H. Mallinson '53

Wyeth
Brian Dale Miller 01



We’re
building a
landmark,

one
brick
at
a

time!

Weepirig cherry trees add to the ambiance, and benches are being offered to potential donors.

Heritage Square is a brick plaza located on the their mark” on the UPJ campus. Faculty and staff are
campus mall, constructed of the names of those encouraged in their higher education mission as they
alumni and friends who have helped to build the see the foundation of support from the community and
college with their time, talents, and treasures. Two from the college’s alumni. And alumni find the site
hundred and seventy have already contributed funds triggers memories of years gone by.
for bricks to honor or memorialize members of their
fraternities, sororities, clubs, families, or businesses Bricks can be purchased for a donation of $100
with more orders coming in every week. each to the Johnstown Educational Foundation. If you

haven’t already become a part of Heritage Square,

The square has become a regular stop for those complete the form below and return it with your check.
who visit the campus. Students view it as a place Help us build a lasting landmark to those who have
where those who have gone before them have “left known and loved our alma mater.

e e

University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown Heritage Square Brick Project

.
I I
| I
| Name |
| Address I
| City/State/Zip Code }
I Phone (include area code) I
| No. of Bricks ($100 each) |
| Amount Enclosed (payable to Johnstown Educational Foundation) |
: Imprinting (14 characters per line including spaces, 3 lines maximum): II
I I
| |
| |
I I
| I
| I
I I

1.
2,
3.

D Contact me about a bench.

Bricks will be imprinted exactly as indicated.
Send completed form and check or money order, made payable to Johnstown Educational Foundation,

Institutional Advancement, 272 Blackington Hall, UPJ, 450 Schoolhouse Road, Johnstown, PA 15904-2990. |
e e e e e N e e S S S S



Are you=-.0n the move? Help us keep your information as current and accurate as possible. When
you complete this form, we'll update your information and make sure you don’t miss future mailings
from UPJ. Tell us about your recent accomplishments, and we’ll publish them in Of Note: Alumni.

Full Name Maiden Name
Preferred Title Mr. Mrs. Ms. Dr. Other Class Year
Social Security No. Birth Date

Home Address

Home Telephone Fax

E-mail Address _

Employer
Is employer a matching gift company? Yes No Don’t Know
Business Title Business Phone

Business Address

Accomplishments for publication in Of Note: Alumni (include separate pages if necessary.)

Is your spouse a UPJ alumnus(a)?  Yes No If yes, please complete a separate form for spouse information.
Spouse’s Full Name Spouse’s Maiden Name
Preferred Title Mr. Mrs. Ms. Dr. Other

Four easy ways to update your information:

Mail: Institutional Advancement, 272 Blackington Hall, UPJ, 450 Schoolhouse Road, Johnstown, PA° 15904-2990
Fax: (814) 269-1965
E-mail: upjalum@pitt.edu
On-line:  www.pitt.edu/ ~ instadv

University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown DATES TO REMEMBER Non-Profit
450 Schoolhouse Road Mountain Cat Basketball Tournament - December 17-18, 2004 Organization
Johnstown, PA 15904-2990 Alumni Athletics Day - February 19, 2005 LS POSTAGE
Phone: (814)269-2080 UPJ Proud Celebration - May 14, 2005 PAID

Fax: (814)269-1965 . Johnstown, PA
888-UPJ-ALUM Permit No. 88
http://www.upj.pitt.edu/ .

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

The University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown is an affirmative action, equal opportunity institution.



